

## UNIVERSITY OF STOCKHOLM

THE WENNER-GREN INSTITUTE

Department of Ultrastructure Research Dr. Howard M. Lenhoff
Dept of Dev. & Cell Biology
University of California
IRVINE CA 92717 USA

Dear Dr Lenhoff:

Thank you very much for your letter of March 23rd. I am glad that there is an interest in the reprints that I received from Ethel Browne Harvey in 1958. Most of the other reprints in my collection of reprints I have to throw away, and this is not a nice feeling. Reprints are so useful to have to the person who has collected them but are totally useless to everybody else. The reprints are sent in two envelopes, and there is certainly no need that you pay the shipping costs (the cost will be paid institutionally and will anyway not be high as I send the two envelops by surface mail.

I will read the book by Trembly with interest and also the book review by Bentley Glass. I have read some of his other book reviews published in Quart J Biol Sci and have also met him, as I worked in the same building as he did in 1957/58. I remember in particular an interesting book review he wrote about scientist in fiction novels, and I read at least two of the books that he recommended: The Accident by Masters and Martin Arrowsmith by Sinclair Lewis. Good reading both books!

As I probably wrote in my previous letter I am now retired and a decision has been made that my successor will be an embryologist. I do not know whoever it will be but I think that both he/she and I will benefit from reading the Memoires by Trembley.

With my best regards Yours

Bjon Alzelins

Björn Afzelius